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3 October 2021 

by email  
Dear Ms White (on behalf of the W.E. Knight Trust) 

I am writing to thank you for your patience and further update you on the 
progress of Newark R&M Cricket Club’s Ground Development Project, which 
the W.E. Knight Trust has kindly commiPed to support financially.  

Since my last correspondence in July 2020, the Club has been working closely 
with construction professionals to complete the necessary preliminary works, 
including preparation of the technical designs and building specifications, in 
anticipation of tendering for completion of the building works.   

This has been a complex exercise, given the geography of the land amongst 
other factors; and we have relied heavily upon volunteer support from 
qualified industry professionals in an effort to limit our costs. We have also 
experienced further delay due to the effects of COVID-19.  

Nevertheless, I am delighted to share with you the news that we have now 
completed this and will be approaching a number of local businesses with a 
full and comprehensive invitation to tender, over the next week. This is the 
biggest milestone yet. While we will ultimately be in the hands of the market, 
we are working towards completion in time for the 2022 season.  

As ever, thank you again for your continued support. Please do not hesitate to 
let me know if I can be of any further assistance or if you require further 
information. I hope in touch again soon to confirm our preferred tender and 
to discuss the process for release of the remaining funds. 

Yours sincerely, 
Luc Chignell

— 
KELHAM ROAD, 

NEWARK-UPON-TRENT, NOTTINGHAMSHIRE 
NG24 1BX 

---	

Proud to be a Clubmark accredited Club. 
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